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SEPTEMBER 2025 

 

Dear Praying Friends and Faithful Partners, 

 

“Truly my soul finds rest in God alone; my salvation comes from Him. Truly He is my 

Rock and my Salvation; He is my Fortress; I will never be shaken.” Psalm 62: 1-2 

 

Psalm 62: 1-2, is a very personal Bible verse for me, my “go to” when faced with challenges. 

I can entrust myself to the One who has promised to take care of me. He is faithful! I am 

more than the flowers in the field, the birds in the air - Remembering the hymn: “His eye is 

on the sparrow, and I know He watches me!” I do not need to worry about tomorrow - my 

God is already there! He has taken care of me in the past, today, and will take care of me 

tomorrow and always! Praise His Name! 

 

GUAM.  To God be the glory, great things He has done! We celebrated PMA’s 50th Anniversary 

here on Guam with community leaders, pastors, PMA Board, PMA HQ staff, friends and family. 

It was a fitting tribute and testimony to a Great God that has carried us through 50 years of serving 

in the islands! We thank God for all who came to celebrate and encourage us!  

 We also thank God for Melody Coleman who came through Guam on her way back to 

Arlington, WA. After much prayer and discernment, she decided not to continue with her service 

with PMA to help care for her father who was diagnosed with a very difficult terminal illness. She 

will continue to be supported until October, and we are thankful for her partners and supporters 

for seeing her through this as she settles in Arlington, Thank you for your faithfulness! 

 Amos Collins and Brock Welge were also here on Guam for their annual check rides which 

they passed successfully. The surprise for us here on Guam was that their families flew with them, 

so we got to see everyone and spend time with them. More importantly, the families had a great 

break before the next school year, especially with Heidi Collins and Rachel Welge still home 

school most of their children. The Collins have 3 in High school and the Welges 1, the rest are 

home schooled by Mom. Please pray for them for daily strength and wisdom. 

 

PHILIPPINES. Amaga, Quezon, Pastor Jose shares this testimony: The Lord works in 

mysterious and redemptive ways, and it’s remarkable to see how a moment of fear has become a 

catalyst for spiritual awakening. Teacher Chielo’s (High School Teacher and member of our 

church) influence, combined with the church’s presence, seems to be planting seeds of faith in 

hearts that might not have been open before. In a place where superstition and tradition often shape 

belief, this shift toward Christ-centered community is no small thing. Because parents thought 

their children were possessed by evil spirits, they allowed them to go to church and be part of the 

activities. It’s a breakthrough not just for the students, but for their families and the wider island 

culture. What the enemy meant for harm, God is clearly using for good. Praise God! 
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BAHAY KALINGA ORPHANAGE, NAUJAN, OR. MINDORO, PHILIPPINES. We thank 

God that now JJ and RV, siblings in our care are now ready for inter-country adoption. Please pray 

for the preparation and coordination that our Social Worker Ann Caspe has to do with ICA’s (Inter-

Country Adoption) Inter-country Reviewing Division.  

 

PALAU. We bid a heartfelt farewell for Pilot Melody Coleman, who has returned to the U.S. after 

several years of faithful service in Palau. Her dedication and quiet strength have left a lasting 

impact, and we continue to pray for her as she enters this new chapter. Melody, you will always 

have a home here—we hope to welcome you back in the future. 

We also thank Jaeden Balayo, son of former PMF Palau Pastor Bambit, for his time with 

us during his on-the-job training. Jaeden brought energy, insight, and a servant’s heart to the team. 

As he returns home to complete his studies, we send him off with gratitude and encouragement. 

Congratulations to Pilot Amos Collins and Pilot Brock Welge for successfully passing 

their check rides! Their professionalism and commitment to safety are a blessing to our mission. 

We praise God for their continued service through the King Air aircrafts—faithful wings that carry 

hope across the islands. By: Angelyn De Lina 

 

YAP, MICRONESIA. After nine months grounded, N875SP is back in the skies with a newly 

repaired engine and a full inspection completed. With both King Airs now operational, our team 

has regained vital flexibility for missions and medevac requests. Brock and I recently returned 

from training and successful Check Rides in Guam, where the high-traffic environment sharpened 

our readiness for Manila operations. Tomorrow marks our third medevac to Manila this year, a 

testament to the growing demand and the strength of our team’s preparation.  From: Amos Collins 
 

POHNPEI MICRONESIA. Field Reflections from the Philippines\ Over the past two weeks, I’ve had 

the privilege of traveling across our PMF churches in the Philippines—by banca boat, motorcycle, and on 

foot—visiting pastors and congregations from island to island, village to village. 

Together, we planned projects to meet both spiritual and practical needs: wells, drinking water 

systems, church maintenance, construction, and livelihood initiatives. At our center in Patnanungan, all our 

pastors gathered for fellowship and discipleship training. Our theme: “We have the greatest message that 

requires intentional and faithful messengers.” What an honor to walk alongside these humble leaders who 

serve tirelessly in their communities. Their faithfulness is a living testimony to God’s grace. To Him be all 

the glory! From: Nob Kalau 

 

We continue to praise and thank God for you, our dear Prayer Warriors, Partners and Supporters. 

Your faithfulness has been a blessing to PMA and to each of our Mission Staff. His goodness is 

experienced everyday because of your being a Channel of His Blessing! 

 

God bless you more! 

 

In Him we live and move and have our being, 

 

 
Ma. Melinda R. Espinosa 

CFO/Administrator 

 


